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MEMORANDUM 
 
 

Date:  8 August 2019 Job No.:  19307-00 

To:  Benjamin Fu, Director of Community Development, and Piu Ghosh, Planning 
Manager, City of Cupertino 

From:  Cem Atabek, Judith Malamut, Bruce Abelli-Amen 

Subject: Peer Review of Site Characterization Report and Environmental Site Management 
Plan, Former Vallco Shopping Mall, 10123 North Wolfe Road, Cupertino, California 

 Baseline has performed peer reviews of the Site Characterization Report (SCR) and 
Environmental Site Management Plan (ESMP) for the Former Vallco Shopping Mall located at 
10123 North Wolfe Road in Cupertino, California (Site), prepared by WSP USA, Inc., dated April 
2019 and revised August 2019. Baseline provided comments on previous versions of the ESMP 
and SCR to the City of Cupertino in Memorandums dated 17 July 2019 and 22 July 2019, 
respectively. Baseline’s comments have been adequately addressed by the project sponsor and 
their consultants, and we have no further comments regarding the ESMP or SCR.  

 

 


